
First Quarter 2024

Inflation Adjustments from the IRS Affect Retirement Accounts, Estate
Taxes, and More

While the rate of inflation may be moderating, it is still causing multiple changes in everything from
Social Security and benefit programs to retirement plans, income tax brackets and estate tax
exemptions.

The Individual Retirement Account (IRA) was pegged to inflation in 2001. Effective 2024, the
contribution limit is $7,000, with an annual $1,000 catch up contribution for individuals over 55. As
a result of inflation, the income ranges for determining eligibility to make deductible contributions
to traditional Individual Retirement Arrangements (IRAs) and to contribute to Roth IRAs all
increased for 2024.*

* The 2024 income phase-out range for taxpayers making contributions to a Roth IRA is increased
to between $146,000 and $161,000 for singles and heads of household, up from between
$138,000 and $153,000 in 2023. For married couples filing jointly, the 2024 income phase-out
range is increased to between $230,000 and $240,000, up from between $218,000 and $228,000
in 2023. The ability to make tax-deductible contributions to a traditional IRA while participating in a
workplace retirement account is also subject to income limits that vary based on filing status and
participating or non-participating spouse. Make certain you review and understand income
limitations prior to making contributions.

Estate Tax Inflation Adjustments

The federal estate tax exemption increases in 2024 to $13.61 million (up from $12.92 million) for
individuals. For married couples, the combined exemption amount increases to $27.22 million.

Typically, one’s heirs will not pay the federal estate tax unless the value of the estate exceeds the
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exemption amount. Estate values in excess of the exemption will incur federal estate taxes starting
at 18% for up to $10,000 to 40% for asset values in excess of $1 million.

A number of states impose their own estate taxes with varying exemption amounts. There are also
a handful with an inheritance tax, which can impact even small estates.

The bad news for large estates is that effective 2026 the basic estate exemption amount is set to
drop back down to around $7 million ($5 million adjusted for inflation).

For individuals with large estates who fully expect to live beyond 2025, it is possible to take
advantage of the higher gift and estate tax exclusion in effect through 2025 and not be adversely
impacted after 2025.

In November 2019, the Treasury Department and the Internal Revenue Service issued final
regulations confirming that individuals taking advantage of the increased gift and estate tax
exclusion amounts in effect from 2018 to 2025 will not be adversely impacted after 2025 when the
exclusion amount is scheduled to drop to pre-2018 levels. To address concerns that an estate tax
could apply to gifts exempt from gift tax by the increased basic exemption amount (BEA), the final
regulations provide a special rule that allows the estate to compute its estate tax credit using the
higher of the BEA applicable to gifts made during life or the BEA applicable on the date of death.
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